Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0595/P

	Development Proposed:
	Ground floor extension to rear of the property to provide kitchen and dining room and office/study. Roof works to the rear of the property to provide headroom over the stairs and to accommodate ground floor extension at Astley House, Parsonage Lane, Chipping, Lancashire, PR3 2NS.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No observations or comments have been received within the 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Countryside Officer – Condition required due to the results from the bat survey.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached, rendered property on the outskirts of the village of Chipping, within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan. The property has previously been extended at two storey to the rear, and a further single storey storage building. The proposal seeks permission to demolish the existing storage building to the rear of the property and then erect a new single storey, dining room extension in its place, and also create a single story extension with a cat-slide roof behind the original dwelling to create a new entrance hall and study within. Both extensions will be constructed in materials to match the existing dwelling.

Given the sympathetic design of the scheme, the materials proposed and that the works involved will be to the rear of the property and not significantly visible, I do not consider there will a significant visual impact on the A.O.N.B. nor will they have a significant impact on the character of the building or be over dominant. Therefore considering the above points, it is recommended that this application be granted conditionally.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 14/08/2008














